June 28, 1999

Tb: Diane Erickson
From: Barbara Tom, ICSD PPMO

a, Legal Advice/Comment

Requested

As you may be aware, the ICSD issued an RFP for the Bureau of Conveyances (BOC) for a
second time. The first RFP was canceled prior to selection of contractor due to short funding and

high bids for a solution.

The second RFP was restructured to provide for award of Phase 1 (Tasks 1-6 Part 1). Phase 2
(Tasks 7-11 Part 1), and Part 2 (task 12 which could be bid separately or by the bidder of Part 1).
We have received proposals: five (5) for Part 1 and six (6) for Part 2.

The problem is that, for Part 1, only two proposals are in budget for Phase 1; others (three) are
over budget. In addition, the BOC prefers a solution that mimics LCATS (present Wang system)
so that staff is minimally impacted and only one proposal will keep LCATS screens etc. with
enhancements and new hardware (Lange but over budget); others are for software packages
which may or may not look like LCATS.

We need your advice, especially legal comment, as to how to proceed. The next step in the
process is to select the top three priority listed offerors which we put off until next month {(from
due last Friday) to buy time to decide what to do. The BOC received copy of interim budget
instructions which cut even more § from their budget and provides that contracts cannot be done
until October (not in line with planned schedule) so the schedule change kills two birds.

Ideally we contract with one who is in budget with the stipulation that contractor work with
Lange Group (the proposal that is over budget but will modify LCATS) on software solution. |
suspect such an action is not in line with the RFP specs and may be illegal even though it is
probably the best answer for BOC. The other question is how to select top three when only two
are in budget and cost/price is only one of criteria? Can we use budget as the basis for selection
of top three and award? Can we cancel the RFP again and try for sole source so we can contract
with the vendor ideal for BOC?

160347



HELP! Tt would be good if you could sit in the next PEC meeting to discuss and decide what to
do. The meeting has not been scheduled yet so I would like to know when you may be available.

I drafted an addendurn intending to allow award by tasks rather than defined Phases for Part 1 but
it may not help. What do you need to review in advance? 1 will copy for you.

I would appreciate a reply as soon as possible. | know you are very busy but really need your
advice on this so we proceed legally. o

L4

File: GAPPMO_BIDS\RFPPRODMCS99-52AGNCOTE . DOC

106348



2€ >€ >€ ﬂrxa‘l'quszq:tsassztcnrq szxzs>c1l'nr e D€ P€

ID: BRE5861922 DAGS 1CSD ADMIN

JUN-28-99 16:87

JOB NUMBER asa

I NFORMATION CODE oOx

TELEPHONE NUMBER 61372

NAME < 1D NUMBER) BOB5861372

START TIHE JUN-28-99 16:086

PAGES TRANSMITTED ee2 TRANSMISSION MODE EMMR
RESOLUTION STD REDIALING TIMES an
SECURITY OFF MAILBOX OFF

R

MACHINE ENGAGED

TH1S TRANSHMISSION IS COMPLETED.

LAST SUCCESSFUL PAGE 882
Junec 28, 1999
To: Driane Erickson
From: Barbara Tom, IC:8 5 PPAACO )
Subject: Bureau of Conveyinces RFP, Current Dilemma, Legal Advice/Clornment
Requestexcd

As you may be pware, the ICSD is med an RFP for the Burcau of Conveyances (BOC) for a
second time, The first RFP was canceled prior 1o seiection of contractor due to short funding and

high bids for a solurion.
The secord RFP was respructuared to provide for award of Phase 1 (Tasks 1«6 Pare 1). Phase 2
(Tasks 7-11 Part 1), and Par: 2 (was): 12 which could be bid separately or by the bidder of Parr 1),

We have recoived proposals: five (%) for Paxy I and six (6) for Part 2,
T problesn is that, for Part 1. only svwo proposals are in badget for Phase 1; others (theoo) are
over budget. In addition, the BOC jrefers 8 soluticon that meimics LOCATS (present Wang system)
so that staff is mminimally impacted and only one proposal will keep LOATS screens oo, with
enhancements and new hardware (Lange but over budget): others are for software peckages
which may or mmay not ook like LCATS, .

We need your advice, especially legal comment, as 10 how 1o procesd. The next step in the
process is 10 selact thoe top throe prioity listesd offarors which we put off until next month (from
due last Friday) o buy iime to decide what to do. The BOC reccived copy of interdm budget
astractions which cut aven more $ fi om their budget and provides thal ConIracts cannot be done
until Ootober (not in line with planne.d schedule) 5o the schedule change kills two birds.

Ideally we conmract with one who is ir. badger with the stipularion that Contractor work with
L.ange Group (ihc proposal that is ove- budget but will modify L.CATSE) on software solurion.
suspact such an action is not in line w.th the REFP specs and may be illegal even though it is
probably the best answer for BOC. Tlhe other gquestion is how to select top three when ondy twe
are in budget and cost/price is only on: of criteria? Coan we wuse budget as the basis for selection
of top three and award? Can we cancet the REFP again and try for sole SouUrgs $O We Can COnorast

with the vendor ideal for BOC?
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